
 

 

05 March 2020 

 

 

 

Dear Landowner, 

 

 

GPEMF REGISTRATION OF THE HEINEKEN SEDIBENG BREWERY SOLAR PHOTOVOLTAIC (PV) FACILITY ON 

ERF 244 IN GRACEVIEW EXTENSION 3 AND ERF 243 IN GRACEVIEW EXTENSION 1, MIDVAAL LOCAL 

MUNICIPALITY, GAUTENG PROVINCE 

(GDARD Ref.No.: GPEMF/19-20/0054) 

 

NOTIFICATION OF REGISTRATION GRANTED 

 

Sedibeng Solar PV Project (Pty) Ltd submitted an application for GPEMF registration to the Gauteng 

Department of Agriculture and Rural Development (GDARD) for the proposed Heineken Sedibeng 

Brewery Solar Photovoltaic (PV) facility, to be located on Erf 244 in Graceview Extension 3 and Erf 243 

in Graceview Extension 1, Midvaal Local Municipality, Gauteng Province. Subsequent to the 

application, GDARD approved and registered the project. 

 

Adjacent landowners, as instructed by the decision issued by the GDARD on 31 January 2020, and in 

terms of Regulation 4(2) of the Environmental Impact Assessment Regulations, 2014, as amended, 

you are hereby notified of the Registration.  A copy of the Registration letter is attached for your 

perusal. 

 

NOTICE OF APPEAL PROCESS 

 

As an adjacent landowner, your attention is drawn to Chapter 2, Regulation 4(2) of Government 

Notice No. 993, which prescribes the appeal procedure to be followed.  Should you wish to appeal 

the decision, or any part of the decision, by the GDARD, you must submit your appeal to the Appeal 

Administrator, and a copy of the appeal to the holder of the Registration letter within 20 days from 

the date that the notification of the Registration letter was sent to you by the holder of the 

Registration letter (i.e. Thursday, 05 March 2020). 

 

Appeals must be submitted to: 

 

The Appeals Administrator 

Department of Agriculture and Rural Development 

Email: appeals@gauteng.gov.za 

By hand:  56 Eloff Street, Umnotho House, 23rd Floor, Johannesburg 

By post:  PO Box 8769, Johannesburg, 2000 

Fax: 011 240 3158/2700 



 

 

Appeals must be submitted in the prescribed appeal form obtainable from the appeal administrator, 

Ms Tsholofelo Mere, at telephone 011 240 3204 or e-mail address tsholofelo.mere@gauteng.gov.za.  

The appeal form is also available from the GDARD’s website: https://www.gdard.ggpg.gov.za.  

Should you have any queries or require additional information regarding the appeal process, please 

contact the appeal administrator on any of the above contact details. 

 

A copy of the appeal Regulations is attached this notification letter. 

 

Please note that appeals should be submitted to the DEA and not to the consultant (Savannah 

Environmental). 

 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

 

 

Nicolene Venter 

Public Participation and Social Consultant 

E-mail: publicprocess@savannahsa.com  

 

Document Attached: GDARD Registration Letter 

 National Appeals Regulations, 2014 

 National Appeal Amendment Regulations, 2015 
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